

## AERSKOOL THABAZIM

Posbus 72 Thabazimbi 0380

21 August 2020

**Dear Parents** 

I trust that you are all well throughout this trying times we find ourselves in. I am sure that you and your children are looking forward to the re-opening of the school.

Up to now the year 2020 has been extremely challenging and the end is not yet near. Apart from the new way of teaching and learning, the Covid-pandemic is placing unknown financial pressure on all of us and unfortunately also on the school.

Up to date, less than 50% of the annual school fees have been deposited by parents and none of the projects we rely on for an income has realised. Although the Financial Committee of the SGB has cut all unnecessary expenses to the bone, some expenses are fixed and it is then also these expenses that will ensure the quality of education we are used to in the future.

This is then an urgent plea to all parents to pay school fees which are in arrears and also those school fees which are payable now. If you need to make alternative arrangements in this regard please contact the school without hesitation. You will also receive a letter from the school with details on how and where payments can be made to ensure all parents will be accommodated in this matter.

We realise that a great amount of parents are carrying a heavy financial burden, but it is also our responsibility to ensure that Laerskool Thabazimbi stays on track going into the future.

Be blessed and stay safe.

**Henk Brits** 

School Governing Body Chairperson

FAKS: 086 589 34! E-POS: kantoor@lsthabazimbi.co.:

WEB: www.lsthabazimbi.co.: